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3 February 2005

Ms Karen Curtis

Privacy Commissioner

Office of the Federal Privacy Commissioner

GPO Box 5218

Sydney NSW 2001
Re: Document Verification System

Dear Ms Curtis,

We are writing with respect to the proposed Document Verification System (DVS) project.  We have also recently written to the Attorney General about this project; please see attached copy of that letter.

A recent Australian Financial Review article ("Privacy fears rule out central database", 31 January 2005, p.17) in relation to the DVS project states that "Senator Ellison dismissed a call from privacy advocates for an independent privacy assessment to be carried out, saying the government was in close consultation with the Office of the Federal Privacy Commissioner about the project".

Firstly, could you please advise whether your Office has indeed been consulted by the Government in its development of the DVS project?  And if so, whether your Office has been able to prepare a Privacy Impact Assessment of the project, or whether you have advised the Government of the need for such an assessment?

Consultation with the Privacy Commissioner is very important.  But it is not a substitute for public consultation.  Secondly, therefore, could you please advise whether you have provided any advice to the Government with respect to public consultation processes for the DVS project.

Thirdly, could you please advise whether, in the absence of any public consultation by the Government directly on the DVS project, you would consider conducting public consultation, in order to ensure that the information that you provide to the Government reflects the opinions of the public, representatives of particular segments, and the perspectives of public interest advocates?

We regret having to add yet more pressure when your Office is so starved of resources; but we are concerned that the Government may be using your Office as a shield to avoid public scrutiny or review of its proposals.

Yours sincerely

Anna Johnston

Chair, Australian Privacy Foundation 

Phone: (02) 9432 0320

About the Australian Privacy Foundation


The Australian Privacy Foundation is the main non-governmental organisation dedicated to protecting the privacy rights of Australians. The Foundation aims to focus public attention on emerging issues which pose a threat to the freedom and privacy of Australians.

Since 1987 the Australian Privacy Foundation has led the defence of the rights of individuals to control their personal information and to be free of excessive intrusions. For further information about us see www.privacy.org.au
Contact Details for the APF and its Board Members are at:

http://www.privacy.org.au/About/Contacts.html



p o s t: 		GPO Box 1196


Sydney   NSW  2001


e m a i l: 		enquiries@privacy.org.au


w e b :		www.privacy.org.au











PAGE  
2

